To begin, I want to stress the importance of intersectionality within the shadow reporting process and to highlight in particular the degree to which disablism and transphobia are interlinked. We all share the same fights for bodily autonomy, against unnecessary medicalisation and for freedom from discrimination.

The EHRC’s recent and significant change of direction on trans equality is therefore entirely relevant to the implementation of the UNCRDP in Britain. Their recent statements on reform to the Gender Recognition Act in Scotland and the conversion therapy ban in England and Wales not only reverse their long-held positions, but are in stark contrast to international human rights standards.

I appreciate that it may be too late for these recent developments to be included in the shadow reporting process but would urge that they are if there is still time.
